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Dear Parent/Carers  
LǘΩǎ fabulous to be back and to reconnect with staff, children and families after my sojourn at Monash Primary. 
It was a great opportunity for me to step into another exciting ACT Public School, to be able to support and 
learn from my colleagues. I sincerely thank Kathy Dawson and her executive team for their commitment to 
the school in my absence. Term 2 ticked along smoothly. 
 
Awesome August 
August is an exciting month, 1st ƻŦ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ƘŜǊŀƭŘǎ άƘŀǘǎ ƻƴ ŀƎŀƛƴέ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƻǳǊ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ 
literacy and numeracy. 
 
This week children have been able to purchase a book from the Book Fair and a local and bestselling author of 
άIŀƴƎ aŀƴέ, Jack Heath, has visited years 3 - 6. His books have been very popular at the Book Fair. 
 
Book Week is a national event held from 18th - 24th August and on Friday the 17th August at 9.15pm Shellee 
Young, our librarian, ŀƴŘ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻƪ ²ŜŜƪ άŘǊŜǎǎ ǳǇέ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
нлму .ƻƻƪ ²ŜŜƪ ƛǎ άCƛƴŘ ¸ƻǳǊ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜέ. At Chapman we love to read and are encouraging children to dress 
up as a character or theme from their most treasured book.  
 
Each year Shellee and the year 4 teachers organise students from year 4 to visit the National Library archives 
to explore the deep secrets of the library. This excursion is being organised for the 22nd August and students 
will receive their invitation soon. Our thanks and appreciation for all the work Shellee does to encourage and 
ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǘǳǊŜΦ 
 
Full STEAM ahead @ Chapman Primary School 
There is currently a nationwide ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ {¢9a ǎǳōƧŜŎǘǎ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŀǊŜ ŜǉǳƛǇǇŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
necessary skills for the economy of the future. 
 
At Chapman Primary we are using STEAM is an educational approach to learning which focuses on Science, 
Technology, Engineering, the Arts and Mathematics as access points for guiding student inquiry, dialogue, and 
critical thinking. I would like to take this opportunity to outline some of the ways in which we are supporting 
children to engage and extend their critical thinking, research skills, problem solving and inquiry, in these 
fields of learning. 
 

¶ Bush Kids 
Bush Kids, as you will be aware is held in term 3 and is a weekly outdoor inquiry program that is strongly 
based on environmental science. Students in kindergarten visit the Cooleman Ridge to participate in activities 
that allow them to investigate, explore and problem solve within their local environment. Students visit the 
ridge in rain, hail or shine and sometimes even in snow! On return to school, kindergarten then engage in a 
variety of lessons based on what they experienced in Bush Kids, with lots of drawing and writing about their 
adventures.  
 

¶ Year 2 Lego Robotics 
This term students in Year 2 are participating in Lego Robotics. This highly engaging program is directly linked 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ¢ŜǊƳ о ƛƴǉǳƛǊȅ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƳƻǾŜΚΩ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ programming and building small 
Lego models using a specialised computer program. 
 
LEGO® Education Learning Programs closely align to the Australian Curriculum areas of Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Mathematics (STEM). We are grateful for the yearly commitment that our P&C has made in 
their allocation of funds, to enable children to participate in this learning opportunity at no additional cost.   
 
 
 



¶ Science in ACTion excursion 
As part of National Science Week, several ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ п-6 have been invited to attend a free 
excursion on Friday 10th August at the Old Bus Depot, Kingston. Students will engage in live demonstrations, 
shows and exhibitions hosted by local, national and international STEM organisations. This interactive science 
fair is for science enthusiasts of all ages, with over 50 stallholders from local STEM organisations. The 
exhibition is open to the public on Saturday free of charge and is a great day out for the family to enjoy.  
 

¶ Engineering is Elementary 
This year Jackie Herrick and Helen Tranter were selected to take part in a trial of new Science units developed 
though Questacon and the Museum of Science in Boston. Each Engineering is Elementary (EiE) unit focusses 
on studentΩs fascination with building, taking things apart and how things work. The project harnesses 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ technology concepts. Last term year 
1 students participated in a unit looking at acoustical engineering with a focus on sound and this term 
students in 5/6 will be looking at optical engineering with a focus on light. 
 

¶ Coding  
BeeBots are coming to the junior school and very soon these Beelike robots will be buzzing around the 
classroom. The Beebot is a learning resource to enhance learning in Literacy, Science, Numeracy along with 
coding, through a multitude of activities. A coding club is also available for senior students on Monday 
lunchtimes. 
 

¶ The Arts 
We are passionate about the Arts at Chapman and opportunities occur at every year level for children to 
engage in artistic, musical, dramatic and media pursuits. This term under the leadership of Nicky Dears and 
aŀǊƪ {ƘƛŜƭǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ά{ǘŜǇ ƛƴǘƻ [ƛƳŜƭƛƎƘǘέΣ the major arts showcase event for ACT public 
schools. Last week six of our artists exhibited in the Limelight Art show and on 31st of August our dancers and 
singers are performing at the AIS arena along with other ACT Public Schools. 
 
School Satisfaction Survey 
The annual School Satisfaction Survey will be conducted for all staff, parents and children from 5/6 at 
Chapman Primary from 14 August to 3 September 2018. The survey includes general satisfaction items 
together with the school climate module, which covers relationships with other students and teachers, 
connection to the school, student well-being and engagement in learning. We encourage all families to 
participate in this survey to provide feedback for future planning of teaching and learning at Chapman. 
 
Education Directorates Strategic Plan 2018-21: A Leading Learning Organisation.  
On Tuesday, Kathy Dawson and I attended the launch of our Education Directorates Strategic Plan 2018-21: 
A Leading Learning Organisation. ¢ƘŜ tƭŀƴΣ ŜƳŜǊƎƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ΨCǳǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΩ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ 
occurred across our community was devised by people at every level of the organisation within the Education 
Support Office and schools. The Plan explains what we do, what we want our organisation to become, what 
we want to achieve, how we will achieve it and how we will hold ourselves to account. The Plan is available to 
the community via our Directorate we bsite. 
 
August is hats on again 
Broad brimmed hats are required for outdoor play and Physical Education activities from Wednesday 1 
August 2018.  In line with our Sunsmart Policy all students are required to wear a brimmed hat for the 
remainder of the year. 
 
Please ensure your child has a brimmed hat each day.  
 
Please follow the link for further information http://www.actcancer.org/what-s-on/beginning-of-august-is-
hats-on-again-for-schools-and-childhood-services/wed-1-aug-2018-fri-31-aug-2018/  
 

https://www.education.act.gov.au/home
http://www.actcancer.org/what-s-on/beginning-of-august-is-hats-on-again-for-schools-and-childhood-services/wed-1-aug-2018-fri-31-aug-2018/
http://www.actcancer.org/what-s-on/beginning-of-august-is-hats-on-again-for-schools-and-childhood-services/wed-1-aug-2018-fri-31-aug-2018/


 
Playground Supervision before and after School 
A reminder to parents/carers, students are not to play on the playground equipment before school in either 
the junior or senior playground areas. Students may only play on the equipment after school if they are 
closely supervised by their parent or carer. Families are reminded that the junior playground equipment & 
soft fall area needs to be vacated by 3:15pm for use by the Chapman PS After School Care children. Students 
are encouraged to arrive at school no earlier than 10 -15 minutes before class and leave the grounds in a 
similar timeframe after school. During these less supervised times we ask that students walk and talk with 
their friends not play running games in the courtyard.  
 
Siblings of children attending preschool are asked to wait outside the preschool between 3.00 and 3.15pm 
unless accompanied by a parent/carer as the preschool is still in session. No primary school child should be 
playing on preschool equipment before or after school. 
 
Thank you for helping us with maintaining safe practices before and after school hours. 
Each morning and afternoon one of the executive team will be present in the playground from 8.35am and 
3pm - 3.15pm. For any before or after school emergency please remind your child/ren that if they require 
assistance please come to the Front Office (we have a roster for this). 

2018 ACT Public Education Awards: Celebrating Excellence 
Nominations are now open for the 2018 ACT Public Education Awards: Celebrating Excellence! 
 
Take the time to nominate the outstanding people in your school who are going above and beyond their 
expected duties to make a real difference to the lives of students and the school community. 
 
These awards provide an important opportunity to showcase and celebrate the great work these individuals 
are contributing to our schools, highlight their achievements and to recognise their contributions to our 
Education system. 
 
Further information including the online nomination form is available here: 
https://www.education.act.gov.au/teaching_and_learning/act_public_education_awards 
 
The closing date for nominations is COB Friday 24 August 2018 so get your nominations in quick!  
 
Tomorrow is our Semester 2 SRC assembly. I look forward to congratulating and celebrating the induction of 
our new representatives. 
 
Anne & staff   
 
 
 
  

https://www.education.act.gov.au/teaching_and_learning/act_public_education_awards


 

Parent Workshop 
 

ôUnderstanding and supporting your childõs learningõ 
 

Presented by  
Speech & Occupational Therapists 
Claire Bennett and Elizabeth Moses  

 

Wednesday 8th August 2018 
@ Chapman Primary School  

9am 
 
Claire Bennet and Elizabeth Moses from the Child Development Service (CDS) will provide parents with useful 
information about the development of speech and necessary hand skills that support your child to engage in play, 
learning and self-care at school and at home. 
 

¶ Learn what to watch out for in speech and language development 

¶ !ǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴt 

¶ The importance of hand skills and fine motor development 

¶ Self-care skill development. 
 

Parents will be provided with practical strategies to do with their children at home to encourage skill development.  
You will also learn about:  

¶ What services the Child Development Services offer, including the primary role of the CDS as an assessment and 
referral service 

¶ What other services exist in the community to support you and your child 

¶ What Speech Pathologists and Occupational Therapists do 

¶ Where to get help.  
 

We hope to see you at this parent workshop.  
 

Please RSVP to the front office at Chapman Primary by phoning 6142 2400. 
 
 



 
Awesome August in the library!  

Each year in August, the library organises events aimed at promoting reading 
amongst our students and the wider school community. We began with the 
Scholastic Book Fair on Tuesday. For four days (Tuesday 31st July ς Friday 3rd August) 
ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ǘǳǊƴǎ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ΨōƻƻƪǎǘƻǊŜΩΦ ²Ŝ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ ōǳȅ ƴŜǿ 
books for our library and the school.  
 
This year, to make the Book Fair even more exciting, a local author named Jack Heath came to the Book Fair 
on Wednesday. He spoke ǘƻ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ƴŜǿ ōƻƻƪ Ψ[ƛŀǊǎΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻƪ CŀƛǊ 
along with his other books.  
 
You can still visit the Book fair this afternoon until 5pm and tomorrow, Friday 3 August, 8am-9am and 3pm-
4.30pm.  
 
 

 
 

Making Connections with The Garden and The Canteen 
Our vision for providing a healthy school environment for our students and community continues to be a 
focus in Term 3. We are hoping as spring arrives to have more opportunities to provide fresh organic food to 
the canteen for them to use in their food for sale. The Gardening Gurus are enjoying seeing the profits of their 
caring work in the garden with their provision to the canteen and the selling of the food at assembly. There is 
nothing more delicious than eating fresh, clean, healthy food straight from the garden! 
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The FOOD DETECTIVE is COMING BACK!! 

We are really excited to announce that Food Detective, Lisa Donaldson is coming back for a classroom visit 
this term! She very much enjoyed working with the Year 1s in Term 1 and is excited to be coming to do a 
workshop with the Year 4s in Week 5. Not only this, but she is also going to be provide a workshop for parents 
in Week 7 on Thursday the 6th of September from 5.30pm -7pm about ways to provide a healthy lunchbox and 
meal ideas for children. We strongly encourage you all to come along. 
 

If you have any ideas or sugƎŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ CǊŜǎƘ ¢ŀǎǘŜǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ 
make contact. 
 

Trish Foster, Fresh Tastes Coordinator 
  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Has your child mentioned NUMERO CLUB to you? Numero Club is a lunchtime club for students to attend 
every Thursday lunchtime. It was established in Term 2 by Trish Foster for all year levels. Numero is a fun, 
exciting, challenging maths game that helps students practise and develop their strategies and efficacy in 
solving addition, subtraction, multiplication and division problems. The game was designed for students and 
adults to succesfully play together even if at varying levels of understanding. The game challenges the player 
in areas of fractions, decimals, percentages and square roots!! 
 
So how do you play? The Three Golden Rules of Numero are: 

 
 
 
You can find more information at: 
https://numero.org/ 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
     
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

These photos show our very keen Numero players in action. Feel free to encourage your child to attend our 
Numero Club. I would love to see more students from Kindergarten, Year 4, 5 and 6. 
 
Upcoming Numero Challenge: In week 7 as a part of Literacy and Numeracy Week, I will be conducting a 
Numero Challenge. There will be a Junior Championship and a Senior Championship. There will be more 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƭƻǾŜǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ bǳƳŜǊƻ /ƭǳōΣ ǘƘŜƴ ƛǘΩƭƭ ōŜ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜƳ 
sign up for the challenge. 
 

If you would like to come along and play please do so or make contact if you have any questions. 
 

Trish Foster, Numero Club 

https://numero.org/


 
PE/Sports  
 
South Weston Athletics Carnival 
The South Weston Athletics Carnival will be held at the Woden Athletics Track on Thursday 6th September. Students who 
have qualified to attend the carnival will receive their notes soon.  
 
Friday Sport 
Term 3 Friday sport will commence on Friday 3rd August (tomorrow). Notes have already gone home. This term we will 
have a wide range of sports including indoor soccer, tennis, cricket, basketball, aerobics, bushwalking, skipping, golf and 
touch football.  
 
Canberra Raiders  
For the next two home games of the Raiders, families from Chapman Primary School have a special deal. Please see the 
flyer in the newsletter for our schools code. 
 
Boys and Girls ACT Softball and Girls Cricket Trials 
Please note that this year there has been a change to the structure. This year there will not be any Regional Trials. There 
will only be ACT Trials. The details are as follows:  
12&U Softball (date set for 15 August) and the 12&U Girls Cricket (No date given) are both open for registrations.  
 
ACT Touch Football Gala Day 
Chapman have entered 5 teams (2 girls and 3 boys) into the ACT Touch Football Gala Day. The Gala Day will take place 
at the Deakin Playing Fields on August 16th. This competition is for 5/6 students. The cost is $10 per player. The notes 
have already gone home, if your child has not yet received a note please see Mr Gowing. 
 
South Weston Boys Cricket Trials 

Age Group (12&U or 13&O) 12&U 

Sport Boys Cricket  
Date(s) of Trial 
(Must attend at least one) 

Term 3 
Tuesday 21st  August (Week 5) 
Wednesday 29th  August (Week 6) 

Venue  Canberra Grammar School 

Time  4-5pm 

Requirements 
(Specific gear) 
 

Appropriate sports clothing and footwear 

Drink bottles 

ACT Event Details 
(if trial is for a regional team) 

Two day round robin- Thursday 13 September and Friday 14 
September  

 
 
Bruce Cup Trials (12&U Tennis), on the 5th August 2018 
If you are interested in representing the ACT in tennis, please see the details below. 

Age Group(12&U or 13&O) 12&U 

Sport Tennis 

Date(s) of Trial 
(Must attend at least one) 

Sunday 5 August  
Results from 3 May event considered 

Venue  Canberra Tennis Centre, Lyneham 

Time  
 

Girls 9am-12 or as needed 
Boys 11am-2:30pm or as needed 
Players should complete their own warm up and be ready to play 
matches at these times. 

Requirements (Specific gear) Tennis attire 
 

  



Canberra Refugee Support Scholarship  

To mark UN World Refugee Day each year, Canberra Refugee Support (CRS) sponsors a refugee scholarship 
program to recognise and support refugees in Canberra. The purpose of the scholarships is to acknowledge 
meritorious performance and to encourage and support further education.  
 
In June this year, two of our students, Deng Deng (5BW) and his brother David Deng (2JS), attended the 
awards ceremony at the Theo Notaras Multicultural Centre where they were awarded a CRS scholarship and 
presented with a certificate. This year 50 scholarships were awarded to refugees and asylum seekers with a 
total value in excess of $30,000. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Deng has recently joined our Chapman school community after graduating from the Introductory 
English Centre (IEC) at Wanniassa Hills Primary School, at the end of Term 2. We are very proud of these 
students, they have both worked extremely hard this year across all areas of the curriculum. 
 
 

  



Preschool  
Welcome back to an exciting term at preschool. 
 
This is the last week for our Zumba programme and the children are looking forward to sharing the songs and 
dances with their families. We are continuing to improve our fundamental motor skills through Active Play 
and will be developing more skills as the term progresses. Next week the pre-schoolers will meet their Year 4 
buddy for the first time. During the term the pre-schoolers will have the opportunity to spend time with their 
buddy at both preschool and at the big school. We will have a visit from Kenny Koala in Week 4 and plan to 
have an excursion to the Arboretum in September. 
 
The beginning of August means hats on again for outside play so please make sure your child has a wide 
brimmed hat in their bag for all preschool sessions; it is still winter so warm outside clothes are also needed. 
 

 
 
 
The Preschool Team 
 

 
Kindergarten ð The Garden  
¸ŜǎΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘŜƴ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ hb9 I¦b5w95 Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
This week students have been participating in literacy, numeracy and art (visual/performing) activities linked 
to 100 days. We have had tonnes of fun doing so!  
 
BushKids is now also off and racing. The students (and teachers/parents) were so appreciative of the beautiful 
weather and have already made memories that we will never forget!  
 
Here are some comments from the day! 
Luka KLE ς I liked seeing a scorpion nipper ς it looked sharp! 
Dusty KPR ς L ƭƻǾŜ ŎƭƛƳōƛƴƎ ǘǊŜŜǎΣ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ Ŧŀƭƭ ŘƻǿƴΗ 
Giles KLE ς L ƭƛƪŜŘ ŦƛƴŘƛƴƎ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ƻŦ ǎŎƻǊǇƛƻƴΣ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΗ 
Ezekiel KPR ς I liked climbing up the big rock ς it was really high! 
Flynn KPR ς I liked that my mum came. I love her! 
Autumn KLE ς I loved climbing the rocks ς ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ōƛƎ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǎŎŀǊŜŘ ƻŦ ƘŜƛƎƘǘǎΗ 
 
Regards, Allie Rainsford, Priscilla Reyenga, Libby Emerson and Prue Anderson 

 
 
  



Year 1 ð The Billabong  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
HŜƭŜƴ ¢ǊŀƴǘŜǊΣ !Ƴȅ WŀƎŜǊΣ aŀǊƪ {ƘƛŜƭǎ ŀƴŘ Cƛƻƴŀ hΩIŀǊŜΦ  

Word Study 
Exploring the digraphs 
ch,sh,th,wh with dice games. 
 

Word Study 
Discovering controlled r 
sounds or,ir,ar,ur,er 

Inquiry 
Exploring Habitats and Environments 
while completing a puzzle. 
 

Word Study 
Discovering the controlled r 
sound spelling choices 
or,ir,ar,ur and er. 
 

Visual Arts 
Celebrating  NAIDOC  
week. 
 

Cooperative Play 
Enjoying Friday afternoon 
using duplex, marble run 
and magnetic blocks. 
 



 
Year 2 ð The Magic Beach  
We have continued our Forces unit from last term and we have been learning about air and where air can be 
found. We have discovered through our experiments that air takes up space and that air pushes up against 
falling objects. We also are learning about gravity and how it pulls things down. 
 
What we have been wondering during our experiments: 
 

 

 Is air the healthiest thing on Ear th?  Wolfe 2LH  

 How does gravity pull us down to the ground?   Jonah 2JS  

 Why isnõt there any air in Space?  Summer 2LH  

 Which gases make air?  Jack 2LH  

 Can air disappear?  Sascha 2JS  

 Why can we feel air but we canõt see it? Kume  2JS  

Our LEGO program started in week 1 and we were all very excited! So far we have looked at a push or a pull 
affects and how an object moves or changes shape. Students were able to follow instructions and construct 
their Lego model. They then used coding on their computer to make their robot move and pull. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lee Hodges, Jen Swift, Lauren Daniel and Mark Edmunds 



Year 3 ð The Outback  
All of our students have had a fabulous, settled start to Term 3 and it is hard to believe that we are half way 
through year 3! We have begun a new Science inquiry - investigating how night turns into day and the position 
of the earth, sun and moon in space. Many of us have already learnt some new things.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In English, we are working on writing complex sentences 
and including these in our everyday writing. We have also 
been expanding our vocabulary whilst learning about 
collective nouns. We are enjoying using the Chrome 
books and Google Slides to present these. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sheridan Brill, Rachel Holdway, Katie Ross, Fiona Duncan, Melina Clark and Trish Foster 



Year 4- News from ôThe Great Hallõ 

 
 
 
 
     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
We have started to look at the Australian Guide to Healthy Eating. One of our aims is to think about the food 
we eat and how we can make smarter health choices. 
From 
 

RƘŜŀƴƴƻƴ ΨCƭƛǘǿƛŎƪΩ DƛōōǎΣ Yŀǘ Ψ5ǳƳōƭŜŘƻǊŜΩ ¢ƛǊȊƛƴǎ aƴŘ 5Ŝŀƴ ΨIŀƎǊƛŘΩ IƻǿŜƭƭΦ 
 

aǎ ¢ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ƴƻǾŜƭΥ Ψ.ƻȅ 
hǾŜǊōƻŀǊŘΩΦ IŀǾŜ ŀ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ 
your child about this book? 

Enjoying the outdoors while 
playing some dodgeball. We 
are playing games most days! 

Our health inquiry has begun. We are 
keeping a food diary for the next 4 
weeks. We are also looking at where we 
exercise in our local community. 

This health unit will allow students to 
work through a range of activities that 
not only focus on healthy foods also how 
we can be physically healthy. Some 
homework tasks are linked with our 
health unit and will let families work 
together. 



Year 5/6 
 

 

 

The Peer Support Leadership program is underway again this fortnight and our Year 6 leaders are doing an 

amazing job of leading their groups through the anti bullying lessons. We even received an email from a 

supervising teaching, Mrs Hodges stating: I have Asher and Zadie as my leaders and they are absolutely 

fantastic with the kids. Their preparation, clear communication skills and confident manner is a pleasure to 

watch. 

This weeks focus was on different types of relationships we encounter in our lives and how to maintain them 

well. The year 5 students in the groups are also doing a wonderful job of supporting younger students 

complete their activities.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On another note, we have had a whole unit discussion 

on the importance of valuing our peers and not making 

unnecessary and uninvited negative comments about 

body shape, skill level in sports and other generally 

unkind things-most often on the playground at break 

times. We would like to think that Chapman FRIENDS 

values are being displayed by the senior students of our 

school, as role models for others. Here are some snaps 

of some of our Innovators being the supportive and 

friendly students we know they all can be :) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Buddy Weddell, Rebekah Lane, Kristy Williamson, Ryan Gowing, Jenny Puleston, Jackalyn Herrick and Kate Favell 



Principalõs Awards Term 2 Week 10 
 
KPA 
Vanshika Malhotra - always trying hard to produce quality work 
Oliver Tapp - always trying hard to produce his best work 
 
KAR 
Kate Nguyen ς  showing huge improvement when working with patterns 
Jacob Kwiatkowski ς showing improvement and interest when creating patterns 
 
KPR 
Ezekiel Christians:  always riding on the left in bike education 
Audrey Twohig:  always stopping at intersections in bike education 
 
KLE 
Kian O’Conner - excellent work during writing activities 
Audrey Burkolter - displaying a positive attitude in all aspects of her learning. 
 
1HT 
Reuben Goldstein - being a thinker by asking great questions 
Caitlin Gradie - thinking carefully about her spelling when writing 
Ned Smith - ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǎƻ ƘŀǊŘ ƛƴ aǊǎ .ƻǊƳŀƴƴΩǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
 
1FO 
Trent Rohrlach - jumping 11 levels in reading this year and his improved confidence when writing 
Trent Rohrlach - ōŜƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǊŜŀŘŜǊ ƛƴ aǊǎ .ƻǊƳŀƴƴΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
Mia Wagner - her improved effort to be a self manager and keep track of her belongings 
 
1AJ  
Sidi Fall - improved time management in class 
Gabriel Quinn - his interesting contributions to class discussions 
Mariam Nasir - great progress in her reading 
Eva van Poppel - ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǎƻ ƘŀǊŘ ƛƴ aǊǎ .ƻǊƳŀƴƴΩǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ 
 
1MS 
Vinny Sammons - improved focus during listening times 
Alyssia Stramandinoli - an excellent effort in maths tasks. 
Jessica Cramp - ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ aǊǎ .ƻǊƳŀƴƴΩǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
 
2LH 
Charlie Cecere - using interesting vocabulary in his poetry 
Amelia McKay - thinking carefully about rhyming words when constructing limericks.  
 
2ME 
Alby Mackintosh  -  eagerly sharing his understanding with the class during capacity   
Denem Jinette  - choosing creative rhyming words during power 
 
2LD 
Lachlan Rohan - asking interesting questions during Science lessons. 
Neve Fitzpatrick - thinking carefully about rhyme when writing limericks. 
 
 
 



2JS 
Morgan Harrington - for having a positive attitude in Maths. 
Thomas Ringwood - being creative when writing his cinquains.  
 
3SB  
Aisan Zarandi - working hard to use a wider range of reading strategies. 
Phoenix O’Halloran - producing quality work across all subject areas. 
 
3MC 
Will Henry- improved management skills and focus during independent work. 
Alison Moore - active contributions during our Science inquiry on Heat. 
 
3RH 
Leo Devenny-Schneider - explaining your thinking so carefully during our Science Inquiry. 
Jasmyn Sumner - making great connections during our Science Inquiry on heat. 
 
3DR 
Lucas Franca - his consistent kindness and improved focus 
Eve Froud - his consistent kindness and improved focus 
 
4DH 
Jack Jones - sharing ideas during class discussions and circle time. 
Elena Robertson - displaying an outstanding attitude towards completing multiplication tasks. 
Eleanor Graham - consistently working to the very best of her ability. 
 
4KT 
James Dalton - his well-written information report on Captain Cook 
Sophie Harris - consistently striving to produce work to a high standard 
Jayden Brass - showing initiative, creating a detailed timeline on Australian Explorers. 
 
4RG 
Shayan Nasir - demonstrating an outstanding effort in creative writing. 
Jara Ward - showing a positive attitude to all learning. 
Matilda Briggs - working hard during her explorer research. 
 
5/6RG 
Nerys Stone - showing increased resilience during class. 
Daniel Obst- being an excellent leader in group tasks. 
 

5/6RL 
Hanho Lim Webber - his exceptional poetry writing skills. 
Ryan Smith - the courage to rap his lyrics in front of the whole class. 
 
5/6KW  
Kiran Martin - improving his speed and accuracy when adding and multiplying numbers 
Jennifer Hyde - her careful selection of vocabulary when writing a sensory poem about tiredness. 
 

5/6BW  
Cameron Terry - using simple and compound sentences effectively in his writing. 
MJ Rosario - fantastic and creative responses to our unit novel Holes 
 

5/6JP   
Sehaj Kang - your interesting and humorous poems 
Dior Costello - your enthusiastic attitude towards learning 



 
P&C News  
Winter Woolies Appeal message from the Salvos "Thank you again to all the staff, students and families of 
Chapman Primary for your very generous donation.  I shared the news with our church congregation this 
morning and they were all blown away by your generosity - which will be distributed to the local community of 
the Woden Valley ŀǊŜŀΦέ Kind Regards Jacoba 
 
Father's Day Stall Friday, 31 August (term 3, week 6) - Donations can now be left in the box at the Front 
Office.  To ensure the safety of students please do not donate knives, sharp implements or items containing 
nuts.  Students from Kindy to Year 6 will visit the stall in their class groups and gifts will be priced at $2, $3 and 
$4.  The stall will be held in the Art Room. Thank you in anticipation of your kind donations. 
 
The P&C meeting dates for 2018 are 15 August 2018, 12 September 2018, 7 November 2018 and 12 
December 2018.  P&C meetings are held on Wednesdays at 7pm in the staffroom.  Everyone is welcome to 
attend. 
 
School Banking Coordinator - Could you be our next School Banking Coordinator for 2019??  Michael will 
be finishing up as School Banking Coordinator at the end of this year after eight years in the role.  It is an 
interesting and rewarding role which will continue to have the support of Maria and Kirsty as Banking 
Assistants, as well as the School Banking Specialist, Susan Summers from the Commonwealth Bank as 
required. Michael is more than happy to discuss the role with anyone that is interesting in taking over in 2019 
and can be contacted on mjm@iinet.net.au. 
 
  

mailto:mjm@iinet.net.au


 
 

Fatherõs Day Stall  
 
 

Friday, 31 August (Week 6, Term 3)  
 

Gifts will be sold for $2, $3 and $4  

 

 

 
Please leave donations of unwrapped gifts in the boxes by the Front Office.  Donations of  knives, 

sharp objects or items containing nuts CANNOT be accepted.  
 

Please donate extra gifts if your child/ren wish to purchase additional gifts for step -fathers, 
grandfathers etc.   

 
The stall will be held during in the morning in the Art Room (next to Indonesian).   

 
If you are able to volunteer to assist with the stall on Thursday 30 th  (4pm) or Friday 31st  (8:15am to 

12noon) please contact Joanne Forster ð mjm@iinet.net.au  
 

Thank you for your assistance and kind donations.  
  

mailto:mjm@iinet.net.au


 



 



  

Term 3 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Week 1 23 24 25 26 27

Yr 2 Lego

Peer Support 

Athletics Carnival 

Ribbon assembly @ 2:30pm

Week 2 30 31 1 2 3

Kinder Health Screening Kinder Health Screening Kinder Health Screening Yr 2 Lego

SRC Assembly @12:10pm

ICAS English Competition Jack Heath - author visit yr3-6

Friday Sport

BOOK FAIR BOOK FAIR BOOK FAIR BOOK FAIR

Week 3 6 7 8 9 10

League Clinic -Yr 4 12.40 - 1.20 Speech & OT Session Science in ACTion Excursion

Yr 6 Combined band @Araw ang for Preschool -Yr 2 parents @9:00am Yr 2 Lego old Bus Depot Yr 4-6 (60 students)

9-1pm Limelight Combined Massed Choir 

Rostrum Semi-final @ 6:00pm School Board Meeting @ 5:30pm 9.30- 2pm Chapman Hall

at CPS Friday Sport

Peer Support

Week 4 13 14 15 16 17

League Clinic -Yr 4 12.40 - 1.20 Touch Gala Day 5/6 Book Week Assembly 

Kenny Koala -preschool @10am Food Detective Yr 4 10am Jump Rope for Heart launch Yr 2 Lego @ 9:15am

ICAS Mathematics Comp Kenny Koala -preschool @10am

Winter Walk to School Day

Touch Gala day - Yr 3 P&C Meeting @ 7:00pm Friday Sport

Week 5 20 21 22 23 24

League Clinic -Yr 4 12.40 - 1.20 Year 3 Birrigai Camp Year 3 Birrigai Camp

Food Detective Yr 4 10am Gateways Gateways Gateways

Peer Support

Year 5 Combined Band School Tour 2-3pm 

Duffy PS 9.30-12.30pm No Friday Sport

Week 6 27 28 29 30 31

Step Into the Limelight Father's Day Stall

Technical Rehearsal AIS Arena Yr 3 Assembly @12:10

12.00 - 3.00pm Step Into the Limelight

Dress Rehearsal 9.15-3.00pm

Evening Performance @ AIS Arena

7.00pm -9.30pm

Week 7 3 4 5 6 7

Literacy & Numeracy Week South Weston Athletics Carnival

Touch Footy Clinic Yr K-1 Milo Cricket Gala Day Peer Support

Touch Footy Clinic - K

Numero Championship begin

Parent Workshop for Healthy Food Friday Sport

Week 8 10 11 12 13 14

Preschool Arboretum Excursion Preschool Arboretum Excursion

Touch Footy Clinic - K Music Assembly @12:10pm

Touch Footy Clinic Yr K-1

School Board Meeting @ 5:30pm Friday Sport

P&C Meeting @7:00pm

Week 9 17 18 19 20 21

Touch Footy Clinic Yr K-1 Musica Viva performance 

Datiwuy Dreaming Friday Sport

Learning Journeys Learninmg Journeys

P-2 Touch Footy Clinic - K Yrs 3-6 CPS Disco  
P-2 @ 6:00-7:15pm 

Yrs 3-6 @ 7:30-9:00pm 

Week 10 24 25 26 27 28

Floriade Performance 

Christian Education Touch Footy Clinic Yr 1 only Bands and Choir Yr 2 Assembly @12:10pm 

Stage 88: 9.15 - 12.00pm

Jump Off Day

       Chapman Primary School Calendar Term 3, 2018



Chapman Primary School Canteen Menu 

Open Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 

FOOD AVAILABLE WED, THURS, FRI 

SANDWICHES  Add 50c for TOASTED   

Vegemite / Cheese / Vegemite & Cheese / Ham $2.50 

Ham & Cheese / Ham & Tomato / Cheese & Tomato $3.00 

Chicken & Cheese / Ham, Cheese & Tomato $3.50 

Salad ONLY   (add $1 for a wrap) $3.50 

(Ham OR Chicken) with Salad   (add $1 for a wrap) $4.50 

*Salad = lettuce, Cucumber, Tomato, Carrot,       Add Cheese for an extra 50c 

SPECIALTY WRAPS  

Mexican Wrap (chicken breast, Cheese, Lettuce, & Salsa) $4.50 

Hawaiian Wrap (Ham, Cheese, Pineapple, & Lettuce) $4.50 

Warm Chicken Tenderloin Wrap (Crumbed Chicken Tenderloins, lettuce, Mayo) $4.50 
Add Cheese for an extra 50c 

Warm Chicken Tenderloin Wrap with Salad (lettuce, Cucumber, Tomato, Carrot) $6.00 
Add Cheese for an extra 50c 

HOT FOOD  

Apple & Cinnamon Toastie $3.50                            Corn on the Cob $1.00 

Macaroni Cheese (made in canteen) $4.50                            Lasagne $4.50 

Spaghetti Bolognese GF (made in canteen)   $4.50    Fried Rice (vegetarian & GF) $4.50 

 

FRESH SALAD BOXES  Salad = lettuce, cucumber, tomato, carrot, pineapple (Sorry, no variations) 

Plain Salad    $4.00 Chicken OR Ham OR Cheese    $5.00 

Jurassic Park Salad (Plain salad box with 3 chicken nuggets) $4.50 

Snack Pack (carrot, celery, cucumber sticks, crackers, cheese)    $4.00 

Tuna & Corn Sushi add soy sauce 20c $2.80 

WEDNESDAY ONLY SPECIALS   add tomato sauce 20c 

Sausage Roll $3.00 Beef Cruizer Pie  $4.00 

Chicken Nuggets (pack of 5) $4.00  

THURSDAY ONLY SPECIALS 

Hawaiian Pizza $4.50 Ham & Cheese Pizza  $4.00 

Cheese Pizza $3.50 Taco Boat  $4.00 

FRIDAY ONLY SPECIALS 

Yummy Drummy (pack of 2) $3.00 add TOMATO sauce sachet 20c 

Hamburger (Beef, lettuce, Tomato) add BBQ or TOMATO sauce $4.50   

Cheeseburger (Beef Pattie & Cheese) add BBQ or TOMATO sauce $4.50 

Cheeseburger & Salad (Beef, lettuce, Tomato, Cheese) add BBQ or TOMATO sauce $5.00 

Beef Pattie made fresh from 98% fat free mince. Sorry NO variations on burgers 

 

PLEASE HAVE YOUR LUNCH ORDERS TO THE CANTEEN BY 9.15AM, THANK YOU 

SIGN UP FOR ONLINE LUNCH ORDERS FOR EXTRA SPECIALS  



DRINKS 

Plain Milk 300ml $1.50 

100% Fruit Juice Box   (apple, apple & blackcurrant, paradise punch) $1.50 

Plain Milk with Sipahh Straw (Chocolate, Strawberry, Banana, Choc Mint, Cookies n Cream) $2.00 

Nippys Flavoured Milk (honeycomb, strawberry, chocolate) $2.20 

SNACKS SOLD AT LUNCH AND RECESS  

Carrot OR Celery Stick - fresh .10c 

Cheese Cubes .10c 

Mini Pikelet ς freshly made (20c each or 3 for 50c) .20c 

Mini muffin ς (30c each or 2 for 50c) .30c 

Anzac Biscuit (freshly made) .50c 

*Popcorn ς freshly made .50c 

Pizza Toast ς RECESS ONLY .50c 

*Sultanas .50c 

99% Fruit Juice Ice Block (Fruit tube) .50c 

Frozen Fruit pieces ς seasonal .50c 

Weetbix Slice - freshly made .50c 

*Banana Bread - freshly made $1.00 

*Cheese Stringer $1.00 

*Fresh Fruit ς apple, banana $1.00 

*Chocolate Mousse $1.00 

*Custard  $1.00 

*Jelly (made with 99% fruit juice) $1.00 

*Paws Sakata Crackers $1.00 

*Potato Curls (chicken) $1.00 

Warm cup of Milo $1.00 

Cup of chicken noodle soup $1.00 

Vanilla Ice Cream Tub $1.00 

Paddle Pop (Chocolate, Rainbow) $1.50 

Twisted frozen yoghurt (chocolate/vanilla or watermelon/mango) $2.00 

Slushie   $2.00 

PLEASE NOTE :  Not all snack items can be packed into lunch orders due to a limit of 

time, items marked with a * CAN be ordered with lunch orders. 

IF USING PAPER BAGS TO ORDER YOUR CHILD’S LUNCH 

ORDERS RECEIVED AFTER 9.15AM WILL RECEIVE A VEGEMITE SANDWICH 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ōŀƎΣ ǇŀǇŜǊ ōŀƎǎ Ŏŀƴ ōe purchased from the canteen 

for 10c. 

If paying for multiple orders, please put all lunch orders together, it saves us time trying to find siblings 

lunch orders. 

Please try and help us out by using correct money. 

SAVE US TIME, ORDER YOUR LUNCH ONLINE! 

For ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ǿŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ Lǘ ǎŀǾŜǎ ƘŜŀǇǎ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ is no 

counting money and if you order before the cut off time your child will never forget to put their lunch order in. We have online specials 

ŦǊƻƳ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƛǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƭŀǘŜ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƴǘŜŜƴΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ Ϸу ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǇŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ Ŧƻr unlimited 

ǳǎŜΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ άǇŀȅ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ Ǝƻέ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ ŜȄǘǊŀ нрŎ ǇŜǊ ƻǊŘŜǊΦ hƴŎŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƛǘ ƛǎ quick and easy. 

1. Register your family online at https://www.school24.com.au/ps_parent.asp and the school ID is 2556963 

2. {Ŝǘ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ 

3. Transfer funds into the canteen account. Once you have transferred money then you need to copy and paste the payment 

receipt and email it to chapman.canteen@gmail.com  

4. ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ Ǉŀȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŎŀǊŘ όŦŜŜΩǎ ŀǇǇƭȅύ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻǇǇŜŘ ǳǇ ǎǘǊaight away. 

5.  Any problems PH 6205-7300 

 

https://www.school24.com.au/ps_parent.asp
mailto:chapman.canteen@gmail.com

